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Dobry den 
I hope all of you are doing ok dealing with Chinese virus.  It is sad 

how this impacted all our lives but we will get past this with Gods 

help.  Given all that is going on dealing with the virus we will cancel 

our April Meeting.   

The Tarock tournament was a success thanks to all the members 

that came to help with this.  Special thanks to Kathleen Chovanetz 

for coordinating the event.  Please see more on this in the 

newsletter.   

I want to thank August Janak for presenting at our last meeting.  I 

think we all agree he did a great job.   

I have moved the October 11 meeting to 2PM ( without lunch) so we 

can use this time to do planning for the state meeting.  Please don’t 

forget that we will be hosting the state meeting here in Hallettsville 

on November 14. We expect about 150 to attend from other 

chapters      

One last item, please send you 2020 dues to Margaret Kallus.  

James 

UPCOMMING EVENTS 

Polka Sausage Fest, Cancelled, to be 
rescheduled                               
 
April 5, 2020 meeting cancelled 

Scholarship Contest, Harvey will determine 

winner 

Next meeting July 12, 2PM at KC Hall   

LCHS meeting Oct. 11 at Sacred Heart  

State meeting in Hallettsville, Nov. 14, 2020 

 

 

 

 

  



            Lavaca County Czech Heritage Society 

Tarock Tournament  
This year’s tournament was held on March 8th at the KC Hall, and Kathleen 
Chovanetz coordinated the event with help from Travis Mixon and many CHS 
members.  This year’s event cleared almost $500 that will be used for scholarships.  
This event requires a lot of help to cover the main table that keeps track of scores 
and providing the food for the all day event.  Many thanks to those that helped with 
this event, Frank & Charlene Fishar, Louise Jurena, Dorothy Bujnoch, Irene Swarc, 
Harvey & Mary Ann Matusek, Wanda Orsak, Joyce Hermes, Phyllis Steffek. 
We also had a number of people that donated to help make it a successful event.  A 
special thank you: Dorothy Bujnoch, Mike & Helen Technik, Kathleen Chovanetz, 
Travis Mixon, Joe & Mary Machicek, Gus & Cecila Janak, Mathilda Melnar, Gene & 
Irene Cerny, Kathleen Chovanetz, Chovanetz Insurance Agency, James & Marsha 
Steffek.  
Albert Pozzi donated his time to cook the food 
Irene & Gene Cerny took pictures of the event and sent to newspaper 
 

 
 

The winner was Andrew Kureca of Corpus Christi which is first person on left.  

2020 State Events 
• State Executive Meeting June 6, 2020 

• State Membership Genealogy Meeting , July 25 at Fayette 

Scholarship Contest 
We will determine a winner after April 6, we have three applicants.  

2020 Meetings 
❖ July 12th,  2 pm at the Knights of Columbus Hall 

❖ October 11th,  2 am at the Sacred Heart Parish Center 

❖ November 14th, TCHS state membership meeting at Sacred Heart Parish Center 

❖ December 6th,  11 am, Christmas Party at the Sacred Heart Parish Center 


